
 
 
From: Erik Wright 
Sent: Wednesday, March 17, 2021 7:51 AM 
To: Regional Clerk <ClerkGeneralLine@york.ca> 
Cc: jjones <jjones@markham.ca>; Steve Pellegrini <spellegrini@king.ca>; Rosati, Gino 
<gino.rosati@vaughan.ca>; Bevilacqua, Maurizio <maurizio.bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; 
mayor@townofws.ca; dave.barrow <dave.barrow@richmondhill.ca>; joe.dipaola 
<joe.dipaola@richmondhill.ca>; Emmerson, Wayne <Wayne.Emmerson@york.ca>; carmine.perrelli 
<carmine.perrelli@richmondhill.ca>; mquirk <mquirk@georgina.ca>; Rob Grossi <rgrossi@georgina.ca>; 
mayorscarpitti@markham.ca; dhamilton <dhamilton@markham.ca>; Deputy Mayor Jack Heath 
Markham <jheath@markham.ca>; joeli <joeli@markham.ca>; Jackson, Linda 
<linda.jackson@vaughan.ca>; Ferri, Mario <mario.ferri@vaughan.ca> 
Subject: March 18 Special Council Meeting: Vaughan Ward 4 Opposition to the 413 
 

York Regional Council  

  

Re: Agenda Item F.4.2  

  

As a Ward 4 Vaughan resident I am asking York Regional Council to:    

1. reverse endorsement for the GTA West Corridor/Highway 413; and,   
2. support the request for a Federal Impact Assessment.    

I am a resident of Vaughan Ward 4 who lives on Highway 7. I see the impacts of truck congestion every 

day, and I'm supportive of an industry that we depend on for our lifestyle. However, I also see the 

completely empty 407 from my apartment and it seems mind boggling to build a completely new 

highway as redundancy to a highway that it completely useful. Please consider the 2018 

recommendations to the province to make this highway open to trucking. Imagine all the positive things 

this would do for York Region transportation, including all municipalities on Highway 7.  
  

Vaughan residents are highly concerned about how our interests are and will be represented 

today. Vaughan Council passed a motion on Mar 10 to reverse endorsement for support of 

highway 413. This has not been acknowledged or presented in any staff communications at the 

time of writing and none of the Vaughan Council members who voted to support this motion are 

here today to represent us only our regional representatives who all voted against the motion. To 

me, this is highly problematic and I will remember this coming voting in 2022. 

  

The public is not telling you that you can't develop or that you can't build roads or that our cities 

can’t grow or change.  As a Ward 4 resident, I am participating in the vaughan master plan 

consultation and I'm supportive of the growth. The public is telling you that you can't build 

mega-highways and you can't support sprawl on prime farmland, on lands that are imperative to 

source and stormwater protection for all of the GTA. It is no longer acceptable to future of 

Ontario, the future of York Region and the future of our communities. Climate Change is here 

and demands urgent action by all levels of government in the next ten years. Before you 

today are decisions that must be acted upon in the face of the realities of Climate Change.   
 



Thank you.    

 
Erik W 
Vaughan Resident, Ward 4 
Highway 7 
 


